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	You are receiving this notice because you have been identified as someone who may have been at the same worksite as an individual who has reported positive for COVID-19. This individual has not been physically reporting to the worksite since [date]. Any employees who have been identified as having been exposed to COVID-19 will be contacted directly.
[bookmark: _Hlk75450561]Please be assured that we are following best practices to respond to the situation based on guidance from local health officials and other public health authorities, such as the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). Thorough routine cleaning services will continue at the worksite(s).  Cleaning/sanitizing supplies continue to be available for use.  Also, continue to practice thorough hygiene and monitor for symptoms. 
This information will also be communicated to County Public Health as may be required. For privacy reasons, the name(s) will not be disclosed, and we ask that we respect each respective team member’s privacy. 
Please reach out to your health care provider if you are experiencing any symptoms including, fever, cough, and/or shortness of breath and do not report to the worksite.  You may also contact your provider (Kaiser or Blue Shield) for Telemedicine if you prefer to see a healthcare provider online. 
We understand this can be concerning and you may be wondering what to do in light of this news. Current CDC and CDPH guidance are that you are not required to self-quarantine if you are not experiencing symptoms. If you have not been contacted, then we have determined that you have not been in close contact with the COVID positive individual.    
Please see this link to the Human Resources Coronavirus Resources page (https://hr.sbcounty.gov/employee-benefits/coronavirus-resources/) for information regarding any COVID-19 related benefits  or leave rights for which you may be eligible. 
The County of San Bernardino is an Equal Employment Opportunity Employer.  Employees are protected from discrimination and retaliation.  Please refer to the County’s policy prohibiting discrimination, harassment and retaliation http://countyline.sbcounty.gov/Uploads/CAO/Policy/07-01.pdf.  For further information regarding anti-discrimination and anti-retaliation protections, please visit the County’s Equal Employment Opportunity page (https://hr.sbcounty.gov/equal-employment-opportunity/).
Your health, safety and welfare is our greatest concern and, together, we will get through this.
Should you have any questions, please contact your department’s assigned Human Resources Business Partner.
Thank you in advance for your immediate action and attention to this notice. 
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